

Construction expected to be completed on schedule.

Gothenburg Memorial Hospital officials may ring in the new year with a new doctor's clinic.

The \$2.9 million addition to the hospital is expected to be substantially complete by Dec. 30, according to project superintendent Mike Millo of Sampson Construction.

Despite a five-week delay shortly after construction began in May, Millo said that's the date Sampson officials promised to be substantially finished.

For lay people, substantial completion means the structure has passed inspection by the state fire marshal and building inspector and a certificate of occupancy is issued.

On Monday, he said the 18,000 square-foot building is about 80% complete.

Once finished, the structure will house room for eight practitioners, 21 examination rooms, two treatment rooms for minor surgeries and a laboratory.

Storage and a mechanical room will be in the basement.

## Work on medical clinic steams ahead

Written by Deb Egenberger Friday, 11 November 2011 15:19 -

